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Victoria Road, Keighley, West Yorkshire, BD21 1JF.

Tel: 01535 604183  Fax: 01535 681778
Headteacher: Mr G Morrison
Email:  office@holycroft.bradford.sch.uk
Website: www.holycroftprimary.org.uk
									Friday 26th February
Dear Parents and Carers

Following the announcement by Mr Johnson on Monday evening, we will be pleased to welcome all the children back to school from Monday 8th March. Attendance for all children will be compulsory from this date unless they are self-isolating. Below I have included a reminder of the timetable, advice and procedures that will be in place.
[bookmark: _GoBack]
The school day
Children will be organised into groups based on their class. Each class across a phase will be designated A, B, C or D. Each of these groups will be kept apart from others. We will achieve this by having groups start and finish 10 minutes apart.


Classes
Start
M/T/W/Th Finish
Friday Finish
Play Time
Lunch Time
Group A
RAS, 1SC, 3LG, 6CM
8:45
2:45
11:40
9:55 – 10:10
11:40 – 12:20
Group B
RZY, 1KD, 3CM, 6EW
8:55
2:55
11:50
10:10 – 10:25
12:00 – 12:40
Group C
2FT, 4RR, 5CP
9:05
3:05
12:00
10:25 – 10:40
12:20 – 1:00
Group D
2NB, 4SM, 5DT
9:15
3:15
12:10
10:40 - 10:55
12:40 – 1:20
Nursery times have been arranged separately with parents.

Break times and lunchtimes will also be staggered. Children will have to remain in school for their lunch, except on Fridays, when we will continue to close at lunchtime (see below). Children will have a packed lunch in the classroom. I have attached a timetable to show what this will look like.

Pick up and drop off
Each phase of school will have a designated drop off area. 
Nursery – Nursery doors
Reception – Reception entrance
Years 1/2 – Playground entrance
Years 3/4 - Victoria Road entrance 
Year 5/6 – Main entrance

Parents will come into school at their child’s designated pick-up and drop-off. It is vital that these times are strictly adhered to and that parents and carers leave the school site promptly after drop-off and pick-up. Please enter by the Goulbourne Street gate (except Years 3/4), and follow a one-way system so they can drop their child off at the correct entrance. 
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It’s essential that when we do open, all of us - parents, pupils and staff- continue to adhere strictly to the measures we have had in place since the autumn term. 

In summary, 
staff will: 

· adhere as much as possible to social distancing within school (in an age-appropriate way). 
· keep classes apart as ‘bubbles’ throughout the school day. 
· ensure all workspaces are well-ventilated. 
· implement additional cleaning routines through the day, and a deep clean of the school on Friday afternoons
· limit the sharing of resources. 
· follow regular and thorough routines for hand washing/ sanitising throughout the day. 
· Carry out twice weekly Lateral Flow COVID tests, report the results to track and trace and the school. Any positive result will be followed by booking a PCR test via NHS 119. 

all pupils will: 
· follow the expectations outlined by staff. 
· use individual equipment as much as possible 
· be asked to limit physical contact with their peers where appropriate
· wash/ sanitise their hands very regularly as directed by staff. 
· leave all non-essential items at home. 

Parents/family members/carers will: 
· stick to the rules set out by government and resist the temptation to bend or break them, even if it feels safe for you to do so. COVID-19 is spread by social contact. 
· follow the staggered start and end of the day procedures carefully, and ensure that you arrive/ leave promptly, limiting the time you spend talking to others at drop off and pick up. 
· wear a face mask at all times when dropping off and picking up and maintain social distancing.
· remain vigilant about the symptoms of coronavirus and ensure that the whole household self-isolates immediately if any member of your household displays symptoms, contacting school straight away.

Thank you again for your patience and support.

Best wishes,


Mr  Morrison
Headteacher
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